May 21, 2008
CFR Faculty Merit and Retention Salary Procedures for Spring 2008
All faculty salary adjustments made by the College of Forest Resources (CFR) follow the procedures outlined in the UW Handbook, Volume 2, Part II, Chapter 24, Sections 24-55, 24-57, 24-70, and 24-71. In addition, the College will follow the guidelines announced by the Provost on April 16, 2008 in her draft memo, but only after approval by the Regents on June 12, 2008. Merit increases are effective September 1, 2008 for all faculty.
The University Framework

Regular Merit. If a faculty member is deemed to be meritorious, a regular 2% merit increase will be awarded at the beginning of the following academic year (Section 24-57, Footnote: Faculty Salary Policy).

Additional Merit. If additional merit salary funding is provided, faculty deemed to be highly meritorious will be awarded an additional merit salary adjustment. (Section 24-57, Footnote: Faculty Salary Policy).

No Merit. In years when a faculty member is deemed not to be meritorious, no merit salary adjustment will be made (Section 24-57, Footnote: Faculty Salary Policy).
Retention Adjustments.   With approval from the Provost, college-administered or University funds may be used to adjust faculty salaries as a means to retain faculty members either at the time of merit reviews or at other times as necessary throughout the academic year. Assessments of a faculty member’s quality and unit contribution are essential elements in decisions to make retention adjustments. Consultative processes to recommend retention adjustments shall be established at the unit level following the procedures set forth in Section 24-71.
Although not likely to affect CFR this year, the UW Handbook also provides guidelines for unit adjustments. 
College Merit Process

Faculty merit salary procedures follow the process agreed upon by the faculty in spring 2007 wherein the PMT Committee, the faculty (by vote) and the Faculty Chair evaluate the faculty member’s scholarly performance and assign them to one of three categories: no merit, merit, or high merit. These advisory evaluations are sent to the dean who allocates specific merit dollar and percentage amounts to the faculty in each category.  The dean will consult with the Faculty Chair, the EFC and the PMT Committee to obtain the widest possible faculty input into this merit salary allocation process.
Although final UW budget allocations have not yet been provided for the spring 2008 merit salary adjustments, it is likely that the College will receive faculty merit salary funds equal to 4.0 % of our faculty salary base plus an additional 0.5% for retention. This reflects salary funds allocated by both the Legislature (2.0%) and the University (2.5%).  All merit salary and retention dollars provided to the College will be allocated to faculty positions (filled or unfilled) within the College. 
The process outlined below follows that described by the Provost in her email of April 16, 2008. Procedures described herein apply to all tenured and tenure-track faculty, research faculty, and faculty without tenure (WOT).

This is a draft process until approved by the Regents at their June 12, 2008 meeting. If needed, the strategy outlined below will be reviewed and appropriate steps taken to be consistent with the policy adopted by the University.
1. Based upon the advice of the PMT Committee, the faculty (by vote), and the Faculty Chair, all faculty deemed meritorious (M) shall receive a 2.0% merit salary increase effective September 1, 2008. Highly meritorious (HM) faculty shall also receive this initial minimum equal-percentage salary increase of 2.0%; however, these faculty shall also receive an additional salary increase as permitted by available funding and commensurate with the process described below. 
2. An additional merit salary pool equal to 2% of the base faculty salary has been allocated to our College and is to be allocated to faculty based on factors of salary compression, equity, and merit. 
a. 0.5% of the additional merit pool of 2.0% will be allocated to all meritorious (M) faculty with strong cumulative records. 
b. 1.0% of the additional merit pool of 2.0% will be allocated (by dollars) to HM faculty.  
c. 0.5% of the additional merit pool will be retained by the dean to be used at his discretion to address salary inequity issues. In making his determinations, he will be informed by the faculty vote and will consult with the Faculty Chair and the PMT Committee. 
A retention adjustment of 0.5% of the base faculty salary has been allocated to our College for competitive or preemptive retention salary adjustments.  The minimum retention salary adjustment (including merit and additional merit) is 5% and eligibility is limited to once every three years.  In making retention salary adjustments, the dean will follow the procedures outlined in Section 24-71.
